
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
July 13, 2023 

Contact: Arpy Kasparian, Environmental Services & Sustainability 

Manager 
Phone:  (626) 375-6798  
Email:  akasparian@southpasadenaca.gov  

Solid Waste Community Input Meeting 

South Pasadena (Calif.) – City staff have been working with the City’s franchise 

waste hauler, Athens Services, to update the current exclusive refuse service 

agreement (Agreement) to include organics collection services required by Senate Bill 

1383. Athens Services has provided several options for updating their service levels 

and Agreement, which was all shared with City Council at the May 17, 2023 City 

Council Meeting. 

To ensure a transparent and collaborative process, City staff and Athens 

Services are hosting a Community Meeting to discuss the changes to the City’s refuse 

services, to answer questions from the community, and to solicit feedback. The 

Community Meeting will be held on Thursday, July 20, 2023 from 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. 

at the South Pasadena Library Community Room located at 1115 El Centro Street. All 

are welcome to attend the meeting including all residential, multifamily, and business 

customers. To learn more about Senate Bill 1383 and the implementation of the new 

requirements, visit www.SouthPasadenaCA.gov/OrganicsRecycling.    
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